
 

 

 
 
Date:  03/29/2020 
 
To:  Govenor Tony Evers 
  Email sent to Eversinfo@wisconsin.gov 
 
 Mayor Jim Paine 

Email sent to mayor@ci.superior.wi.us 
 

 Wisconsin Dislocated Worker Unit 
Email sent to WIOATitleI@dwd.wisconsin.gov  

 
Mari Kay-Nabozny, WIB Executive Director 

Email sent to mari@nwwib.com 
 

David Willingham, Chief Local Elected Official 
Email sent to dwillisno1@yahoo.com 
 

LeRoy Forslund, WIB Chair 
Email sent to forslundsup@aol.com 

 
From: Jacinta Roth, Director of HR and Safety 
 
Re: Notice of Temporary Closure Notice 
 

This notice is to inform your office that Feradyne Outdoors will be temporarily closing at the 
following locations:  

101 Avenue, Superior WI 54880 and 1230 Poplar Avenue, Superior WI 54880 

 
This closure will impact 226 employees total. 
 
An initial closure was implemented on March 25, 2020 for staff working at the above 
locations. The individuals on site were noticed on March 24, 2020 of the closure in order to 
comply with Governor Evers Emergency Order #12, Safer at Home. The closure is in effect 
until April 24, 2020.  
 
Some of our employees had previously been identified as work from home status in the 
week prior to March 25, 2020. 
 

101 Main Street 

Superior, WI 54880 

Phone: (800) 282-4868 

Fax: (715) 395-9959 
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Effective March 29, 2020 a second round of notices were given to employees. This notice 
was given as a furlough notice to individuals who were both impacted by the site closure, 
and who had previously been on a work from home status.   
 
The planned action is expected to take place from March 25, 2020 through April 24, 2020 
and is considered a temporary closure. Both employment sites are to be closed until the 
Emergency Order from Governor Evers lifts.  
 

At this time employees are expected to report back to work on April 27, 2020 and resume 
normal business operations. During the closure employees are considered furloughed and 
will not have paid hours of work.  
 
For further information you can contact Jacinta Roth, Director of Human Resources and 
Safety at 715-395-9955, extension 5190 or by email jroth@feradyne.com.  
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